
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Freeport Debris Removal Schedule 
9/24/2021 

 

Curbside debris removal will commence on Monday 9/27/2021.  A huge 

thank you to Freeport residents, for all the hard work and effort in getting debris from 

Hurricane Nicholas to the curb.  Ashbritt Inc., the city’s emergency debris hauler is 

mobilizing 3 trucks and crews to service the City, and will be arriving late Saturday 

night from Missouri. They will be working daily starting Monday from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. 

until all the debris is picked up. 

 

They will work very quickly, so please bring any remaining debris to the curb 

as soon as possible.  The last day to bring material to the curb for pick up is Tuesday 

October 5th.  Please separate green vegetative debris from Construction materials and 

household waste.  The green vegetative debris is being picked up and hauled to a 

designated location for burning.  The construction and household debris will be taken 

to the landfill. 

 

The cost of debris pick-up as a result of Hurricane Nicholas will NOT be 

charged to individual property owners.  However, any debris deposited at the curb after 

October 5th may be assessed under the city’s regular garbage rates to be paid by the 

customer. 

______________________________________ 

 

Freeport property owners are still encouraged to self-report all damage 

assessments due to Hurricane Nicholas using the link and QR Code provided on the 

City Website.  As of this afternoon, 211 property owners had filed reports on the Crisis 

Tracking System, including 103 residences being “affected”, 23 reporting minor 

damage, 4 with major damage, and 1 considered destroyed.  Eighty business have also 

reported.  Residents who have not reported and have questions may contact city hall 

during regular business hours 979-233-3526 

 


